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NEPALI OUTREACH MINISTRY 
 

2024 Review  

I give thanks and praise to God for His faithfulness throughout the year 2024. By the grace of 
God, and with your prayers and support: 

Teaching: I was able to partner with Bible schools in Nepal—Nepal International Theological 
Seminary (NITS) and Himalayan Graduate School of Theology (HGST)—and train 40 students 
who are now serving in various leadership roles in churches and Christian organizations in 
Nepal, S. Korea and Malaysia. 

Midwest Bible Study: led Bible study and fellowship among Nepali-speaking churches 
throughout the U.S. Midwest region. Each week, approximately 20 members attended the 
Bible study. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Leadership: The Nepali Outreach Ministry has played a significant role in supporting leadership 
within the Nepali immigrant community’s churches in the USA, as well as collaborating with 
the Bhutanese Nepali Churches of America (BNCA) to organize leadership training sessions 
and seminars. 

Mentorship: I had the privilege of working closely with Pastor Ran Limbu (Wisconsin), Pastor 
Joseph Bardewa (Pennsylvania), and Mr. Chhetra Timilsina (Nepal) as a mentor in their ministry 
and academic studies. Mr. Timilsina, a professor at Midwest University in Nepal, converted to 
Christianity from Hinduism and has since become a committed believer. He is currently 
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pursuing an MDiv degree and requested that I serve as his mentor and academic advisor. We 
meet twice a week to discuss his research, academic progress, and personal spiritual journey. 

October – December 2024, Ministry Activities  

Midwest Weekly Bible Study 

Midwest pastors and leaders meet via Zoom 
every Monday from 7 PM to 9 PM for Bible study 
and prayer. In the last three months, Pastors 
Richard Suberi from North Dakota and Olak 
Sunuwar from Illinois have devoted these 
weekly sessions to teaching on mission and Old 
Testament study. This dedicated group, which 
now includes approximately 17 pastors and 
leaders, represents a wide range of locations, 
including Illinois, Wisconsin, Minnesota, St. Louis, 
South Dakota, Iowa, and Pennsylvania. 

Virtual Teaching at Nepali International  
Theological Seminary  
In the last few months I taught seminary students in 
Nepal. It has opened an opportunity to discuss their 
thoughts and reflections on present ethical issues in 
Nepalese society. There were 10 students in the class. 
Three students were from Non-Governmental 
Organizations and rest of them were from established 
churches.   

 
Leadership Training  

A leadership training was held on December 8, 2024, for Nepali pastors and leaders. Dr. 
Richard Suberi led the session on the topic of "Mission and Nepali Churches." Approximately 20 
Nepali-speaking pastors and leaders from various states participated in the training. The 
session focused on the importance of the church being mission-minded. 

If you have any questions regarding this ministry or would like more information, please feel 
free to contact me (see contact information below). Thank you for your kind support and 
prayers for this ministry! 

 
Olak Sunuwar, Pastor 
Living Water Community Church 
6808 N Ashland Blvd. Chicago, IL 60626 
Email: olakswr@gmail.com 
Phone: 312-4782129 

 

Midwest pastors and Leader’s prayer and Bible Study 

Nepali Theological Seminary Students 


